#### **The Four Way Test**

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

#### Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair, Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim Paxton Bulletin Editor,Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden
Club Director, Club
Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



# **Green Valley Rotary Newsletter**

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

## Rotary Club Green Valley Program For June 15, 2017

Speaker: Chris Colby

Program: Our speaker today will tell the Club about a program in Southern Nevada to help provide, guide and develop life skills for at risk Kids In Transition (KIT). Kit's Kitchen is an inviting restaurant, a venue available for organizations to hold fundraiser events. The youngsters on the team assists in preparing food, serving tables and cleaning up. KIT's Board and staff are there to help teach young adults about hospitality, soft life skills and the importance of having self-confidence and staying the course.

#### Scribe assignments

6/15/2017 Debbie Mitsch

**6/22/2017** Jim Paxton

**6/29/2017** TBA

#### Rotary Recap, June 8, 2017

By: Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) **Foundation Chair Susan Johnson** headlined last Thursday's WildHorse Golf Club meeting with Paul Harris Foundation presentations to long-time Rotarians **Bob Dworkin** and **Jon Hoolihan**. Hoolihan, who was the Club's first non- charter member inductee, claimed his forth Paul Harris while Bob Dworkin claimed his third. Two more Paul Harris Awards were presented to former RCGV member **Mike Denlley**, one for Mike and one for his diseased brother.

President Bob Hulshouser called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. Following breakfast and social interaction period, Bob called on Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch to introduce the guests, which, in addition to Mike Denlley, included the day's speaker Nemo Galloway as well as pending members James Alanson and Rob Cravits.

After Rob Dworkin received his Paul Harris award he briefed the Club

#### **Birthdays**



Mark Roy June 18



James Frey June 29



David H. Lee July 07



**David Joseph** Jochman July 09



Russell K Bowler July 12



Larry E. Skaggs July 12

#### Wedding Anniversaries



Russell K Bowler Jun 20



Jack R. Ewing **Jul 10** 

#### **Events** June 2017

06/13 - RCGV Board Meeting

06/15 - Kits kitchen

06/22 - Scott Muelrath CEO 06/22 - A look into the future 06/22 - Rotary Club of Green

Valley's Debunking

06/29 - Quarterly Club Assembly

#### **July 2017**

07/06 - Dave Jochman Prssents 07/13 - Cyndi, friend of Greg

Bruce

Valley Rotary Ckub mees Thursdays, 7:00 a.m. @ WildHorse Golf Club

**DIVINI** 10001700 1115 1 441 1141115 477414, 110 0110104 1110 C140 about RCGV's 30 and 60 mile bicycle events scheduled in the fall. The ride will begin at the Fiesta Hotel Casino, before riders head east on Lake Mead Blvd., circling all or part of Lake Las Vegas, and then returning to the Fiesta where they will receive a complementary lunch. Bob D explained that he will need help from the membership securing sponsors. The date of the event is October 21, 2017.

Past President and Trivia Host **Mike Peterson** was called to the podium where he told the membership that the day's obscure holiday was VCR Day. He asked the group "How many of you still have VCR's?" Then, "since not many of you have VCR's," Mike observed, "let's do the trivia in honor of Best Friends Day." Best Friends Jack Lemmon and Walter Matheau are best known for the movie "The Odd Couple". Two other best friends were George Clooney and Brad Pit in "Oceans Eleven".

Following late spins, Mike moved on to Happy Dollars. **Darcy Dougherty** was happy about the time she recently spent with friends and family in Ft. Wayne, Indiana. **Greg Bruce** was happy that he saw "Hamilton" at the Smith Center. Gerry Holinsky was happy about the Club's successful Bike Rodeo. Debbie Mitsch was happy to be home following cruse on the beautiful and historical Rhine River with her sister in law and husband Bob.

Dave Jochman gave a happy dollar, celebrating that he is "still vertical and still in the game." Susan Johnson announced happily that the wine making will soon begin for the wine club. **Jim Paxton** had a happy dollar over his Kolob Lake fishing trip, during which he caught five fish, two of which exceeded 20 inches.

Next on the agenda was the day's speaker, Nemo Galloway, a veteran North Las Vegas Firefighter, who explained the Firefighters of Southern Nevada Burn Foundation.

"The Burn Foundation has four initiatives: first to help victims after the fire is out by providing assistance to the victims and their families, secondly, to act as a resource to help residents after catastrophic events, thirdly, to support children during the holidays, and finally, to educate and promote awareness of fire and life safety. "Last year," Galloway stated that, "sixty five young burn victims were sponsored by the Burn Foundation to attend six different burn camps."

In addition to their primary functions, the Nevada Bun Foundation has an annual "Fill the Fire Truck" toy drive that has collected thousands of toys for disadvantaged children throughout the Valley.

Following the close of **Nemo's** informative program, the weekly raffle was held, and Nemo drew a ticket belonging to Jon Hoolihan. The \$384 dollar grand prize remained intact as Nemo drew an eight. The meeting was adjourned by President Bob at 8:15 a.m.

### RCGV Board Meets to Plan Dust Devil Ride in October, June 22 Debunking

Rotary Club of Green Valley's (RCGV) Board of Directors held their regular meeting on Tuesday. Past President Duane Frizell chaired the meeting in the absence of President Bob Hulshouser, and the Directors were brought up to date on the Club's planned fall bicycle ride and the Debunking Party, scheduled for June 22 at the Revere Golf Club in Anthem.

Bob Dworkin is heading the Bike Event Planning Committee, but in his

absence committee member Darcy Dougherty reported on the "Dust Devil Ride", scheduled to be launched this October. Darcy said that the Committee has planned the route, coordinated the development of an event logo, and prepared promotional literature. She bought sample Tee-shirts from which the Board selected a color.

The Dust Devil Ride will need all Club members to volunteer in order for it to be successful. Volunteers will have to get sponsors, and each Rotarian will have to serve on a committee or sub-committee. There will be an exhibit area for the sponsors at the starting and finishing point, the Fiesta Casino.

Next, Darcy reported on the Debunking Party, coming up June 22. To date she has receive 40 reservations. Cocktails will be available at 5:30, dinner at 6:15, and dismissal by 7:30. She said that President Bob will give closing comments on his term before President Elect Brad Marx gives a preview of his upcoming term. During the Debunking, the Rotarian of the Year will be announced.

The Directors assisted President Elect Brad to firm up his budget, which must be submitted to the District by July First.

Two applications for Club membership were approved, and the names will be submitted to the membership following the receipt of the candidates' \$100 initiation fee by the Club Treasurer, Jay Larsen. The pending members are James Allanson and Robert Cravitz.

#### Guests

Nemo Galloway- Speaker Mikr Denlley

James Allanson Rob Cravits

**Visiting Rotarians** 

None